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Zurich, 25 April 2012 
 

Financial transactions by Kashya Hildebrand: Auditor’s report 
concluded  

No breach of regulations 
 
In January 2012, the Bank Council of the Swiss National Bank (SNB) entrusted auditors 
KPMG Switzerland with the review and analysis of all own-account transactions by 
members of the Enlarged Governing Board of the SNB. As a result, all financial 
transactions by the six members of the Enlarged Governing Board and their families 
between 1 January 2009 and 31 December 2011 were reviewed as to their compliance with 
the 2010 Regulations on own-account transactions and the 2007 Guidelines on private 
transactions.  

The results of that audit were communicated on 7 March 2012. The review of the business 
and private accounts of Kashya Hildebrand, wife of the former Chairman of the Governing 
Board, were not included. On 13 March 2012, the Bank Council commissioned KPMG to 
also review these accounts for the period mentioned. The audit covered all foreign 
exchange transactions exceeding CHF 20,000 and all other transactions exceeding 
CHF 100,000. During the course of the audit, KPMG did not identify any activities which 
might suggest that transactions were carried out via Kashya Hildebrand’s business and 
private accounts which were in breach of the rules or guidelines in force during the period 
covered by the investigation. The individual report on Philipp Hildebrand was 
supplemented accordingly. Most of the data contained in the report is protected by rights 
of privacy and cannot be made public. 

The findings published on 7 March 2012 remain unchanged, namely that, within the 
context of its compliance review, KPMG did not identify any activities which might 
suggest that financial transactions by Philipp Hildebrand, Thomas Jordan, Jean-Pierre 
Danthine, Thomas Moser, Thomas Wiedmer or Dewet Moser were in breach of the 2010 
Regulations and the 2007 Guidelines.  
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The Bank Council is pleased with the outcome of this last investigation. The National Bank 
reported earlier, on 12 March 2012, that it had tightened the regulations on own-account 
transactions by members of management, and on 18 April it announced the strengthening 
of its compliance arrangements and the rules for private financial transactions by SNB 
staff.  
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